
 
 

 

 
 

Michael Cassel 
Planning Secretary 
The Department of Planning and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
Parramatta NSW 2124 
 
Attention Shiraz Ahmed 

 
 
 
21 January 2022  

 
Dear Mr Cassel, 

 
Redevelopment of Hastings Secondary College Port Macquarie Campus Upgrade (SSD 
11920082): Submission of Construction Environmental Management Plan with 
Condition B14 
 
I refer to Redevelopment of Hastings Secondary College Port Macquarie Campus Upgrade 
(SSD 11920082) approved on      the 6th December 2021. 

 

In accordance, with condition B14 of the Development Consent, the following documents 
have been submitted to the Planning Secretary for information: 

B14 – Construction Environmental Management Plan – FKG – January 2022 

B15 – Construction Traffic and Pedestrian Management Sub-Plan – TTPA – January 2022 

B16 – Construction Noise and Vibration Management Sub-Plan – JHA – January 2022 

B17 – Construction Waste Management Sub-Plan – Elephants Foot – January 2022 

B18 – Construction Soil and Water Management Sub-Plan – Northrop – January 2022 

The documents have been reviewed internally by myself and the Compliance Team. 

Department of Education therefore submits the above document to the Planning Secretary for 
information. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
David Wheeler 
Project Director 
School Infrastructure NSW 
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